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Dear friends, 
Jesus is our Rock!
They all ate the same spiritual food and drank the same spiritual drink; for they drank from the spiritual rock that accompanied them, and that rock was Christ. 
(1 Corinthians 10: 3-4)

Paul's image of Jesus as a rock may seem a bit confusing at first. We can understand Jesus being pictured as a rock because He is our foundation.  He is the one we stand on.  He is solid and will protect us.   But what is meant by Jesus being called our "spiritual rock"?


In calling Jesus a spiritual rock, Paul reminds believers that just as God provided water from the rock for his people in the wilderness (see Exodus 17), God continues to provide for his people today.  Jesus provides us the water to drink.  He gives us a clear picture of this water in the story of Jesus asking for a drink from the Samaritan woman at the well.

When a Samaritan woman came to draw water, Jesus said to her, “Will you give me a drink?” (His disciples had gone into the town to buy food.)  The Samaritan woman said to him, “You are a Jew and I am a Samaritan woman. How can you ask me for a drink?” (For Jews do not associate with Samaritans.)  Jesus answered her, “If you knew the gift of God and who it is that asks you for a drink, you would have asked him and he would have given you living water.”  “Sir,” the woman said, “you have nothing to draw with and the well is deep. Where can you get this living water?  Are you greater than our father Jacob, who gave us the well and drank from it himself, as did also his sons and his livestock?” Jesus answered, “Everyone who drinks this water will be thirsty again, 14 but whoever drinks the water I give them will never thirst. Indeed, the water I give them will become in them a spring of water welling up to eternal life.”

Jesus, as our spiritual rock, is a great comfort indeed.  He gives us His word.  Drink it in!  Let it quench your thirst!  But there is also a challenge in this image of the spiritual rock.  Despite the food and drink pro​vided in the wilderness, the Israelites failed to trust God.  Paul uses their failure as a warning and a challenge to the Corinthians and to us. God provides, but we must trust!

Today, as you go about your life, especially during this difficult time of the Covid 19 virus, keep your mind focused on the spiritual drink that Jesus provides.  It will help you, step by step, sip by sip, to trust!  I am Trusting Thee Lord Jesus.  Trusting only Thee! 
Prayer
Lord Jesus, our spiritual rock, help us to trust you.  You are our only source of strength.  Help us to follow you in loving service today and always.   Amen.

 

Bulletin Notes:
Principal Call
Mr. Kevin Lorge has returned the Call to serve as our Principal.  Here is the letter he sent to the Congregation.

Dear Members of St. John’s,


On April 13th, I received a call to be principal and 6th-8th grade teacher at your school.  It has been a very difficult time to be deliberating a call, with all of the uncertainties in our world today.  The ministry at both St. John’s and St. Matthew’s is very important work, especially during this time of “distance learning.”  I pray that you and your children have stayed safe and enjoyed God’s blessing of some quality family time together.  It is more important now that we stay close to the Lord and lean on him for understanding.


Through much prayerful consideration, I have decided to return the call to be principal and 6-8 teacher at your school and will continue to serve the Lord here in Iron Ridge.  I know that the Lord will bless you and your children through the school. Thank you for the opportunity to deliberate the call to your school.  I have enjoyed learning about the school and about your congregation.  It is such a blessing to know that God’s children are being taught all over the world!  

I also want to thank you all for the many prayers that you have said for me.  I will keep St. John’s in my prayers as you continue the calling process.  May God continue to bless you through this process and into the future.  To God be the glory!

In Christ,

Kevin Lorge
Congregation Actions:
a. The Board of Education has asked to go to the Assignment Committee of Martin Luther College on the 16th of May, for a position of Principal (These candidates have finished a mentoring study course to be a Principal following their graduation three years ago).   This was approved by the Council on the 13th of April.  

b. If the Assignment Committee is not able to assign a Principal, the Board of Education recommended that a teacher be assigned for 1 year and we continue to call from the field for a principal. This was approved by the Council on the 13th of April.  

c. Plans for Confirmation Sunday have been set for the 7th of June.  Alternative options are being considered if the restrictions on meeting are not lifted by then. 
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 100th Anniversary Celebration of the Church Organ  

(please note the change in email address)
A Committee for celebrating the 100th Anniversary of our Church Organ is being assembled.   They will help plan the program for this special Celebration to be scheduled in February, 2021.   Erin Pape has volunteered to chair this organizing committee.  If you would like to help with the planning and implementing of this celebration, please contact Erin at erinlpape@gmail.com or 
262-352-8762.   

Pastor Daniel Sargent

